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MarkeTrak Task Force
Meeting
Antitrust Admonition:
ERCOT strictly prohibits market participants and their employees who are participating in ERCOT activities from using their participation in ERCOT activities as a forum for engaging in practices or communications that violate the antitrust laws.  The ERCOT Board has approved guidelines for members of ERCOT Committees, subcommittees and working Groups to be reviewed and followed by each market participant attending ERCOT meetings.  If you have not received a copy of these Guidelines, please send an email to Suzy Clifton at sclifton2@ercot.com to receive a copy.

Disclaimer:
All presentations and materials submitted by Market Participants or any other Entity to ERCOT staff for this meeting are received and posted with the acknowledgement that the information will be considered public in accordance with the ERCOT Websites Content Management Operating Procedure.

Welcome/Introductions:
ERCOT Update- Serena Upgrade and SCR756/Scope and Deliverables:  
T. Anderson - We had the first round of MarkeTrak enhancements go live with the implementation of TX SET V4.0.  The second piece of the plan is the MarkeTrak upgrade.  The project went into the planning phase in September.  We expect to begin the execution phase in November.  During the current planning phase, we are investigating what level of testing we need.  The testing initiative may be extensive.  We are working to be sure that we “right size” the testing effort.  We have to balance available testing resources with the risks involved of not testing every possible scenario.  We are preparing for a tentative 2nd quarter “go-live” date.  After “go-live”, the third phase will be the delivery of the remaining SCR756 requirements.  We will be working on the impact analysis to investigate the costs, etc.  Items 2, 4, and 5 still need to be implemented, as well as portions of items 3 and 8.  The upcoming impact analysis will focus on these outstanding items.    
D. McKeever - I thought that all portions of item 8 had been delivered? 
D. Michelsen - I will look into exactly which portions of item 8 have been implemented and which ones are still outstanding.  It may depend on the interpretation of the language.  
D. McKeever - I was under the impression that the impact analysis was already approved and funded for the entire SCR.  Is that correct?  I thought we had agreed to wait on the delivery of some items, but I thought they had all already been approved.  Right?    

T. Anderson - We still owe RMS, PRS, TAC, and the Board an impact analysis for the outstanding items.  
D. McKeever - Is the plan to wait until the end of 2nd quarter to start the impact analysis process?  
T.  Anderson – No. I would suggest we start on it in the next week or two.  So maybe by the 12/7 MarkeTrak Task Force meeting we can review some preliminary work on the impact analysis.  
D. McKeever – So the timeline we are looking at is something like:  MarkeTrak Task Force on 12/7, PRS – December or January, TAC in January, Board in February?  
T. Anderson – Yes.  I think so.  So that is basically where we are in the process.  Are there any other questions?  
C. Reed - I am not sure if ERCOT knows or not, but I wanted to ask if there were going to be changes to the GUI itself?  We originally talked about how the GUI may change with the Serena upgrade.  
D. Michelsen – Yes.  The GUI will look different, but the functionality will be the same.  We will start working on making the User Guide edits as soon as possible.  
C. Reed - Will ERCOT be providing Market training for the changes?  
D. Michelsen – No.  I don’t think we will need to.  I feel confident that anybody that is working MarkeTrak issues today will be able to do so after the changes.  But, I don’t mind walking through a few things at a MarkeTrak Task Force meeting to highlight the changes that were implemented.  
C. Reed – Thanks that would be great.  

Review/Discuss 2013 MTTF meeting dates:
J. Landry – We have historically met on the 4th Tuesday and Wednesday of each month.  Do we want to try and stay with that type of schedule?
C. Reed – After discussing the implementation timeline for remaining SCR 756 items, I’m not sure we will need to meet for two full days during the first half of the year. 

J. Landry – So do we want to limit it to just one day a month during the first half of the year?  
C. Reed - .  Yes.  
The group discussed and then agreed to the following 2013 meeting dates:  
January 23

February 27 
March 27

April 24 
May 22

June 26

July 23 and 24

August 27 and 28

September 24 and 25

October 22 and 23

November 11 (with a 10:00am start time or later) 

December 17

J. Allen – Do you normally meet in Room 168?

J. Landry – Yes.  

J. Allen – I will have Craig communicate these requested meeting dates to Suzy Clifton and report to the group with the confirmed dates, conflicts, alternate dates, etc.  

C. Reed - If we get the impact analysis approved around March, and we start part B of 756 by the end of June, when will it be implemented for the Market?  
D. Michelsen – It is really impossible to say since it will depend on resource availability.  
C. Reed – OK.  I still think we will be OK to meet for just one day during the first half of the year.  
MarkeTrak User Guide Changes:
C. Reed - We had a request to review the MarkeTrak User Guide and see if we wanted to update how the material was organized and formatted.
D. McKeever - Yes.  I think we should include more detail on certain areas.  I think we could make it more uniform and consistent regarding the amount of detail that is captured for each section.  Right now there are parts of the guide that look like they were written by different people/groups.  Since we have time, I would like to see us polish it up a bit.  Perhaps we can start working on it after the holidays.  
C. Reed – I agree.  Maybe we can start looking at it in January?  
D. McKeever – That sounds good.  But I don’t want to list it at the end of the meeting agenda, because we normally have several people that leave the meetings early.  I would like to see it near the beginning of the meeting agenda so that we have input and involvement from more people.    

J. Landry – We may also need input from Dave Michelsen regarding what items he plans on updating.  We do not want to pour time into updating a section that we will need to overhaul as a result of the SCR 756 changes.    

D. McKeever – Maybe we can just polish it up for now or we can omit those areas that are on the table for the upgrade.  I will find out which sections are potentially going to change as a result of the project implementation and send that to the group.  
J. Landry – I wanted to express our appreciation to ERCOT for editing and updating the User Guide with the most recent changes that were implemented.    

Submit any additional items to Vice Chair(s): Monica Jones , Carolyn Reed , Jonathan Landry:

None.
Other Business:
Discussion about an issue that was brought up at the last RMS meeting…  
J. Landry – Mark Webster, do you want to go thru a quick summary of the scenario?  
M. Webster – The issues revolve around the CSA functionality and how to handle scenarios in which an end use customer initiates a move out (for whatever reason), the service automatically goes to the CSA of record, yet the end use customer remains in the premise and his/her usage is now being billed to the landlord by the CSA REP.  Jonathan, do you have that e-mail I sent you detailing the scenarios?
J. Landry – Yes, I believe so.  

J. Landry brought up the e-mail from Mark and Mark read through the scenarios.  
M. Webster – This basic problem has been around for a quite some time, and I was asked to bring it up at this meeting to discuss 1) If the group felt it was common enough to warrant a process to be created to address it, and 2) Does MarkeTrak have the functionalities required to be used as a part of the solution?  
J. Landry – In looking your possible scenarios, it appears like the workflow would be the same, regardless of the reason for the move-out?
M. Webster – Well that is one of the questions we would need to discuss.  As well as exactly how it would work in MarkeTrak.  Is there an existing sub-type that we could use?  
J. Landry – We would probably need to research that and test it out, but I believe the Market Rules sub-type could accommodate the flow of MPs we would need for this type of issue.  Is RMS requesting that MarkeTrak Task Force discuss and address this whole process from start to finish?  Would we be responsible for drafting the RMGRR, etc.?  In the past, this group has supported other working groups after the business rules have been approved by other groups.  We can discuss general possibilities today.  
M. Webster – Here is a little more background information.  Rob Bevill asked TX SET to look at this issue and TX SET found no recourse within the scope of their group.  So I was then asked to bring the question up here for discussion.   

J. Landry – So for today’s meeting, do we need to discuss the entire process?   
D. Rehfeldt - When this issue came to TX SET, we were discussing it from more of a policy standpoint.  If it is determined that policy changes are needed, those may need to be drafted and implemented before this group can take much further action on it.  
???????? - I believe we will need some type of rule in place before working on it at the TX SET or MarkeTrak Task Force level.  For instance, what would require the loosing CR to take the ESI ID back after submitting a move out?  Would it be optional or required?
J. Landry – I agree. Historically the task forces have addressed issues like customer rescission, meter tampering switch hold, etc. as a result of implementing a PUCT rule after the rules were in place or at least approved.    
D. Rehfeldt – I agree.  I think we should take a similar approach with this issue.  
M. Jones - I agree.  I don’t’ think the discussion starts here.  I think we need more direction from RMS.  
D. McKeever – I agree.  These issues are usually directed to the task force or appropriate working group by RMS.    
S. Tindall - I was just looking at the notes from the last RMS meeting.  It appears that Rob Bevill directed the MarkeTrak Task Force to look at possible MarkeTrak based solutions.    

C. Reed – But that doesn’t mean that the MarkeTrak Task Force should draft the RMGRR for the policy changes.    

D. McKeever – I think we need to look at the overall frequency of these issues and then how the MarkeTrak tool could possibly be used to resolve them.   
J. Landry – At some point in the discussion we would need to know whether the losing CR would be required to take the customer back or whether taking them back would be voluntary.  It appears that in the scenarios that Mark has brought up today, it would voluntary and not required.  In this case, we would have to consider that many of the CRs will not voluntarily take the customer back after they have submitted a move out.  In either case, I believe the flow would begin with the CSA CR submitting the issue.  Mark, can you think of a scenario in which the loosing CR would submit this?  
M. Webster – No, not at this time.  I agree that the CSA CR would need to be the one originally submitting the issue.  It would be dependent on the CSA CR to see that they were serving load on a premise they think is vacant.  Do CRs in the Market currently encounter this situation on a regular basis?  
C. Reed – That is a great question and I was going to ask the same thing.  Is this a very common occurrence for the Market? 
J. Landry – I think we will need to gather that kind of feedback.  Also, from my company’s perspective, I can say that when we submit a move out, we will want it to stand.    

C. Reed – That is a good point and we would need figure that out.  We can’t begin to develop a process or a solution for every possible scenario that takes place in the Market.  
M. Webster – I absolutely agree.  We need to start a dialogue to see if this scenario is impacting the Market and to what degree.  As far as what the MarkeTrak capabilities are; I think we have agreed that the Market Rules sub-type could most likely handle the workflow we would need here, as long as it is supported by the appropriate rules.  
J. Landry – I think that we should report back to RMS that we discussed it here and it is something that MarkeTrak could accommodate.  
S. Tindall – I agree.  But I think you may also want to report that you have concerns about the required policy/rule changes to support the solution.  

J. Landry – We will need to ask Dave Michelsen to be sure that the Market Rules sub-type can support the workflow that we would need.  For example:  From CSA CR to ERCOT, from ERCOT to Loosing CR, From Loosing CR to CSA CR, From CSA CR to TDSP.   

D. McKeever – Wouldn’t that be addressed during the impact analysis?  
C. Reed – I don’t think we want it to go that far to find that out.  First thing is first. We need to gather the feedback to figure out how often this happens and what the overall impact is to the Market.  From that a determination can be made as to whether a MarkeTrak solution is even warranted.  I think at this point we report to RMS that we discussed this issue and we believe that the MarkeTrak tool can accommodate a solution, but that we need a policy, rule, etc. to work from first.    
D. Michelsen – If you will send me your proposed MarkeTrak path via e-mail, I will review it and let you know if it is feasible or not.   
M. Webster – Thanks to everybody for your attention to this matter.    
J. Landry – I will send the proposed path to Dave for review.    
M. Webster – I wanted to address one more item regarding a conversation I had with Jonathan Landry off line.  
J. Landry – I will double check with RMS to see if they wanted the MarkeTrak Task Force to address the issue of correcting errors for forward dated move ins, etc. I will try to find out exactly what role they want the MarkeTrak Task Force will play in these discussions.  
Gather Action Items:

D. McKeever – Will find out which sections of the MarkeTrak User Guide are potentially going to change as a result of additional upgrades and report back to the group.  
All Market Participants – Will go back to their shops and gather information about how frequently the CSA scenarios we discussed today are occurring.  MPs will report their findings by 11/9.  
J. Landry – Will send a proposed MarkeTrak path to Dave Michelsen for review to determine if such a path is feasible or not. 
D. Michelsen – Will report back to the group regarding the path’s feasibility.  
J. Allen – I will have Craig Dillon communicate the requested MTTF meeting dates to Suzy Clifton and report to the group with the confirmed dates, conflicts, alternate dates, etc.  The MMTF would like to continue meeting in room 168 if possible. 
Adjourn:
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